

## Weymouth Historical Society Weymouth, Massachusetts

FEBRUARY 1967

Volume IV

\* \* \* \* \* \* \*

NO. 1

Dear Members and Friends of the Society:

The next meeting will be held Thursday, February 23 at the First Church, Weymouth Heights.

Time - 8 p.m.

Miss Marion Belcher, one of our own members has graciously accepted the invitation to give a SLIDE PROGRAM. Also, pictures of "Old Weymouth" will be shown at this time.

The Society now has 103 paid-up members. We hope to see all of these 103 fine people at this meeting. Don't forget to bring an interested friend with you. A nominating Committee will be appointed at this time to select a slate of Officers for the coming year.

Just a reminder . . . . The Annual Meeting will be held Monday, April 3, 1967. Please keep this date open. More about this important meeting in the next newsletter.

Mr. Wilbur Tirrell our Legal Advisor tells us there has been no change in the status of our new home since our last meeting. However, negotiations still continue and we should have a favorable report soon. We sincerely trust that each and every one of the members are prepared to help in this endeavor in any way they can. This is your Society ... Be proud and pleased to support it.

Mrs. Alice Brooks, who has been ill in the hospital is now at home. This is good news. We hope she will be well and strong enough to be with us soon. Edward O'Rourke, our Vice President Pro-Tem, and his wife Betty are on their way home from sunny Florida. We look forward to seeing them at our next meeting.

Please, keep the line of communication between members and friends of the Society open by calling 335-6582, with news and tidbits of interest. Before you say to yourself "Oh, they wouldn't be interested in that.".....Try Us.

A Rummage Sale will be held April 8th in Odd Fellows Hall on Commercial Street, East Weymouth. Start looking around the house now. Then, call Harry Belcher at 335-8671 or Chet. Kevitt at 335-4804 for a speedy pick-up of articles.

Mr. Milton Travers, well-known author of Indian Life in this area, gave an interesting and informative talk at the Society's January 26th meeting. Refreshments were served by Mrs. Harry Belcher, Mrs. John Benoit and Mrs. Louis Davis. Many thanks girls for a job well done.